
 
MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING OF STALLINGBOROUGH PARISH 
COUNCIL ON WEDNESDAY 12th JANUARY 2022 AT 7.30 PM AT STALLINGBOROUGH 
VILLAGE HALL, STATION ROAD, STALLINGBOROUGH 

 
21/105 Present: Cllr. Gilbert (Chairman), Crofts, Sears, H Scott and J Scott. 

Cllr S Swinburn, K Swinburn and Astbury. 
 
  Apologies:  Cllr Genney and Reed 
 
There were 3 members of the public present from ABP 
  
21/106  Declarations of Interest 
None Made 
 

21/107  To approve minutes of previous meeting in December 2021 
Approved as a true record of the meeting by Cllr Gilbert (Not signed) 
 
21/108  Cooption to fill casual vacancy 
Cooption agreed – Mrs. Julie Hoyes – to fill casual vacancy. Cllr Gilbert and Cllr J Scott 2nd All in 
favour 
 
21/109  Police Report for information only 
Railway incident missing from report. Spoke about car broken into and Christmas tree lights 
being cut and damage with a knife to blow up Christmas decorations.  
 
21/110  Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 
It has been noted that a vehicle has driven over the roundabout and broken signage (Now fixed 
by NELC, Cllr Swinburn)  
Cllr Swinburn noted that gritting has been done in the area.  
 
21/111  Planning Matters 
Immingham Eastern Terminal Development 
Received presentation from the following representatives: 
Tom Jeynes, Sustainable Development Manager, ABP 
Dafydd Williams, Head of Policy, Communications & Economic Development, ABP 
See Notes at the end of minutes – Presentation ended at 8:20pm 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/1235/21/FUL 
Proposal: Proposed new roof and ridge lift to garage to create first floor storage area 
Location: 1 Mount Cottage Keelby Road Stallingborough 
No Objections 
 
21/112  Future Dates (for information only) 
Next meeting date – Wednesday 9th February 2022 
No other future dates 
 
21/113  Reports 
Ward Cllrs. report from NELC – Cllr Swinburn:  

• Bridges have been repaired 

• FOS have received £500 from ward funding and SYC have received £1250  

• Funding starts again in May 2022 

• 3 months of Traffic lights as Super Cycle Highway develops 

• A180 new resurfacing go ahead in 2024 



• While 40mph restrictions are on A180 NELC are making use of clearing out dykes etc 

• Wild flower planting is approved from Barnetby top to Grimsby 

• Decision made not to have a bin at the old layby as it attracts more rubbish but will 
monitor  

• Cllr Sears to clarify which gate and pathway a parishioner wanted closed off and a gate 
put in. 

• Cllr Hoyes declared an interest – South Marsh Road bridal way could be closed – Cllr 
Crofts, J Scott and Gilbert voted against closure 

• To investigate if path at end of Matthew Ford Way near A180 does not have a footpath 
and sign 

• Emergency plan: NELC have so many plans in place that cover the parish so we do not 
need to have one at parish level. Cllr Reed can enquire about emergency plans online if 
needed 

• Cllr Sears asked for the bin behind bollards in Old Healing Road to be put in the turning of 
the road to stop littering 

  
Shaping Stallingborough Meetings 

• Network Rail agreed to hedges being planted on the field 2 mtrs away from fence line. 

• Oak tree planting on field and school still going ahead hopefully around March time with a 
plaque on. Wording to be decided 

• Notice board needed. Agreed to use windows for now, later to buy notice board indoor or 
outdoor.  

• Littering picking day - SUS to ask Cllr Swinburn for more litter picking equipment and Cllr H 
Scott to give litter pickers to SUS. Can we ask NELC to litter pick verges along Healing road 
and other busy main roads 

• Jubilee – Village Hall have a music licence, but can we use that on the playing field? Bar 
licence or Greenman involvement a possibility?? Discuss next month 

 
BCCRP report 
None 
To receive any other reports 
None 
 
21/114  Correspondence/Information Update/Parish Matters 

a) To receive update on current and next Newsletter for Feb/March 2022 
Clerk to advise ABP of cut off date for an article in the newsletter re not impacting on 
the village 

b) To receive report on further works outstanding from Soft Surfacing and agree any 
further necessary actions 
Cllr Sears – Soft Surfaces have agreed to relay some areas and were going to start last 
weekend but did not come possibly due to weather.  

c) Playing Field – to receive update on goal storage and works to Pavilion for information 
Update needed on Pavillion being refurbed for Jubilee 
Cllr Sears and Crofts to remove goal posts 

d) To receive update/report on any village hall matters for consideration for any 
necessary actions including decorating quotation sourced by Cllr. Sears. 
Lights still need to be fixed 
Decorating: 3 Quotes needed including Cllr Sears source. Cllr Crofts to plan a scope of 
works for decorators. Inspect bar next time for refurb and discuss next month 

e) To consider beacon lighting event for Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in June 2022 and agree 
any necessary actions 
Cllr Crofts to check beacon and pipes and to buy new gas bottles. Discuss next month 

 
 



 
 
21/115  Finance 

a) To approve payment list for January 2022 
None, carry over 

b) To confirm submission of precept request to NELC and receipt of copy of budget 
for fy 22/23 by all members 
Confirmed, completed, all agreed 

 
Personnel Items 
21/116  Exclusion of Press and Public 

To consider exemption of press and public for remainder of meeting on 
the grounds that discussion of the following business is like to disclose 

       exempt information contained within Paragraph 1, Part 1 of Schedule 
                 12A of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) 
None 
 
21/117  Personnel Items 

a) To approve salary payments as per schedule  
None 
 

 
 

Cllr Hannah Scott/13.12.21 
 
ABP Presentation 
 
To build new floating pontoons to service 4 cargo ships. Roll on, Roll off or (Roro).  
Does not encroach or stop other existing companies or current oil terminal etc. 
Cllr Crofts mentioned drainage as land would be concreted. ABP will not touch drainage already in 
place. Cllr Hoyes asked about mitigation land. They have marine surveys. Dredging will need to take 
place, they want to loose as little nature as possible so are staying as far away as possible from 
shore line.  
300 units on and off per ship (each day?) so issues were raised with road usage through 
Immingham which would not be happening. Road noise on concrete A180. Immigrants coming in 
illegally – Border force already involved.  
The question was raised “Where will all these Lorries stay over?” ABP are expecting extremely few 
amounts of stay overs but will look at the possibility of their own Lorry park and facilities which will 
need security.  
ABP advised PC to look at website for announcements and questions as Stallingborough PC were 
the first PC to be consulted.  
ABP are funding this themselves 
There will be open events for public to ask questions and see plans etc 
List of dates and exhibitions given to Clerk. 
Timescale – Late next year 
PC advised ABP to write an article in newsletter – Clerk to tell them cut off date for printing 


